
 
 
 
 
 
 

Notice of Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Healthier Select Committee 
 

Thursday, 9th September, 2010 at 
6.00pm 
in Committee Room 2  Council Offices  
Market Street  Newbury 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date of despatch of Agenda:  Wednesday, 1 September 2010 
 
For further information about this Agenda, or to inspect any background documents 
referred to in Part I reports, please contact Jo Naylor on (01635) 503019 
e-mail: jnaylor@westberks.gov.uk 
 
Further information and Minutes are also available on the Council’s website at 
www.westberks.gov.uk  

Public Document Pack



Agenda - Healthier Select Committee to be held on Thursday, 9 September 2010 
(continued) 

 

 
 

 
To: Councillors Geoff Findlay (Chairman), Paul Hewer, Tony Linden, 

Gwen Mason, Andrew Rowles and Julian Swift-Hook (Vice-Chairman) 

Substitutes: Councillors George Chandler, Billy Drummond, Adrian Edwards and 
Alan Macro 

Officers and 
other Invitees: 

June Graves (Head of Housing and Performance, WBC), Helen 
MacKenzie (Director of Corporate Affairs & Governance/Deputy Chief 
Executive, NHS Berkshire West) and David Buckle (Medical Director, 
NHS Berkshire West) 

  

 

Agenda 
 

Part I Page No. 
 
1.   Apologies  
 To receive apologies for inability to attend the meeting (if any). 

 
 

2.   Declarations of Interest  
 To receive any Declarations of Interest from Members. 

 
 

3.   Underwood Road GP Branch Surgery 1 - 6 
 Purpose: To consider the proposal to close the GP branch surgery in 

Underwood Road, Calcot and make a recommendation to the NHS 
Berkshire West.  
 

 

4.   Chairman's Update  
 Purpose:  To brief Members on recent activity and information in relation 

to local health services.  
 

 

 
Andy Day 
Head of Policy and Communication 
 
 

West Berkshire Council is committed to equality of opportunity. We will treat everyone with 
respect, regardless of race, disability, gender, age, religion or sexual orientation. 

If you require this information in a different format, such as audio tape, or in 
another language, please ask an English speaker to contact Moira Fraser on 

telephone (01635) 519045, who will be able to help. 
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Title of Report: 
Underwood Road GP Branch 
Surgery consultation Item 3 

Report to be 
considered by: 

Healthier Select Committee 

Date of Meeting: 9 September 2010 
 
Purpose of Report: 
 

To receive a briefing from the NHS Berkshire West on 
the reasons behind the proposal to close the 
Underwood Road GP Branch Surgery. 
 

Recommended Action: 
 

To make a recommendation to the NHS Berkshire 
West on the proposal to alter services and close the 
Underwood Road GP Branch Surgery.  
 

 
 
OSC Chairman 
Name & Telephone No.: Councillor Geoff Findlay – Tel:  01635 871992 
E-mail Address: gfindlay@westberks.gov.uk 
 

Contact Officer Details 
Name: Jo Naylor 
Job Title: Principal Policy Officer (Health & Wellbeing)  
Tel. No.: 01635 503019  
E-mail Address: jnaylor@westberks.gov.uk 
 

Agenda Item 3.
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Executive Report 
 
1. Introduction 

1.1 The NHS Berkshire West is consulting the Healthier Select Committee on its 
proposals to remove the GP branch surgery operating from Underwood Road.   

1.2 The NHS Berkshire West has commenced a 12-week consultation with the public 
on this change to existing services.  This closes on 4th October 2010. 

1.3 The details regarding the Underwood Road branch surgery and the reasons for 
recommending closure are shown at Appendix A.  

1.4 Members are asked to provide their comments on this proposal and make a 
recommendation to the NHS Berkshire West.  

1.5 Managers from the NHS will be attending the Special Healthier Select Committee 
meeting to introduce the issues and give a further explanation in relation to:   

Ø Use of branch surgery when the GP clinic is not in operation 

Ø The ability of neighbouring surgeries to absorb additional patients 

Ø Detail on actual travel distances to the alternative GP surgeries  

Ø The Primary Care Trust’s view on whether this is a substantial change to 
services  

2. Recommendations 
 

It is recommended that:  

2.1  Members are asked to examine the issue and make a recommendation to the NHS 
Berkshire West.  

 
 
Appendices 
 
Appendix A –  NHS Berkshire West, Underwood Road Branch Surgery Consultation 

document.  
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Underwood Road Branch Surgery Consultation  
13th July 2010 to 4th October 2010 

Bellway Homes has recently bought the site of the Underwood Road precinct in Calcot, 
Reading. It plans to redevelop the area, providing 70 homes and a redeveloped shopping 
centre.

NHS Berkshire West Primary Care Trust (the PCT) is responsible for providing GP services 
to people living in the Newbury, Reading and Wokingham areas. As part of this responsibility, 
the PCT is required to make decisions about what kind of GP surgeries and services should 
be provided to meet future health needs.  

As part of this responsibility, Bellway Homes has asked the PCT if it would like the current 
branch surgery at Underwood Road to be replaced by a new small GP surgery as part of the 
new development.

After careful consideration the PCT has decided that its preferred option is not to support the 
inclusion of a small surgery in the development of the Underwood Road site.  

It is important to point out that any future changes to the Underwood Road surgery 
would only affect patients who attend the Underwood Road branch surgery, not those 
who go to the main surgery, Abbey Medical Centre 41 Russell Street. 

On the other side of this sheet you will find answers to a number of questions you might 
have. We are offering local people the opportunity to ask questions and give us their 
comments.

So that you can talk to us in person, we have arranged for drop-in sessions at Kennet Valley 
Free Church, Carters Rise, Calcot, Reading RG31 7YT.  Sessions will be held on  

Thursday 22nd July   5pm to 8pm   
Thursday 5th August   11am to 2pm  
Tuesday 21st September  11am to 2pm 

You can also:  
Email:   ppiteam@berkshire.nhs.uk

Phone:   Tabitha Isom on 0118 982 2926 

Visit our website: www.berkshirewest-pct.nhs.uk

Write to: Tabitha Isom, NHS Berkshire West, 57-59 Bath Road Reading RG30 2BA 
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Further Information 

1. What is happening? 

Bellway Homes has recently bought the site of the Underwood Road precinct. It plans 
to redevelop the area, providing 70 homes and a shopping centre. NHS Berkshire 
West Primary Care Trust (the PCT) needs to consider whether it would agree to the 
replacement of the current branch surgery with a small GP surgery as part of the new 
development 

2. What is the PCT’s view and why? 

After careful consideration the PCT has decided that its preferred option is not to 
support the inclusion of a small surgery in the development of the Underwood Road 
site. 

The PCT considered supporting a small surgery as a replacement for the current 
Underwood Road surgery and balanced this against what we know will be the 
challenges in the future for local GP practices.  

In the near future, GPs will be buying care on their patients’ behalf and taking 
responsibility for the funding for the wider population’s health.  They will need to 
provide even more services at their surgeries to keep people well and out of hospital. 
The PCT believes that larger practices are better placed to do this. We expect to see 
a change in practice size in future with less single handed and small practices and 
more medium to large practices. 

A large proportion of people living in the area are registered at other practices with 
9,000 registered at either Circuit Lane or Theale Medical Centre. Both of these 
practices have said that they would welcome any patients currently registered at 
Underwood Road who do not wish to travel to the Abbey Medical Centre at Russell 
Street. Circuit Lane is one mile away from Underwood Road and Royal Avenue, 
which is the branch surgery of Theale Medical Centre, is 1.8 miles away.  

3. What are the opening hours of Underwood Road branch surgery and when is a 
GP available? 

The Underwood Road branch surgery is open for 16.5 hours a week with a GP 
available to see patients for 8.5 hours. 

4. How many people will be affected? 

Of the total 2,666 patients registered with the Abbey Medical Centre at Russell Street 
approximately 520 patients attend the Underwood Road branch surgery. 

5. What options do patients have? 

If there is to be no new surgery at Underwood Road, patients can continue to be 
registered at the Abbey Medical Centre at Russell Street and attend that surgery. If 
they do not wish to travel to Russell Street they can register at either Circuit Lane or 
the Theale Practice or they can register at other local GP practices which cover their 
area.
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6. Will the Circuit Lane practice and the Theale Medical Centre be able to 
accommodate any of these patients who wish to register with them? 

Both Circuit Lane and Theale Medical Centre are very happy to accept any of the 
patients currently registered at Underwood Road, who choose not to travel to Abbey 
Medical Centre at Russell Street. 

Circuit Lane has plans to significantly improve its facilities in the medium term.   

The Theale Medical Centre offers a number of services at both Theale Medical 
Centre and the Royal Avenue branch surgery and they have confirmed that patient 
requirements at both surgeries are reviewed on a regular basis in order to ensure that 
services reflect their needs and the overall care of the community.  

7. Have any firm decisions been made? 

No, a firm decision has yet to be made pending this consultation. 

8. How long do people have to give their views? 

You have until 4th October to get back to us either by coming along to one of our 
drop-in sessions, emailing, or by writing to us or calling. 
Email:   ppiteam@berkshire.nhs.uk

Phone:   Tabitha Isom on 0118 982 2926 

Visit our website: www.berkshirewest-pct.nhs.uk

Write to:  Tabitha Isom, NHS Berkshire West, 57-59 Bath Road Reading RG30 2BA 

9. What happens then? 

After talking to you and hearing your views and any specific suggestions, all feedback 
will be discussed by Practice Based Commissioning Leads (GPs who work with the 
PCT to plan future healthcare) and the PCT Trust Board by the end of October 2010. 
We will then communicate to you the decision made. 
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